
Transfiguration Parish Transfiguration Parish 

17 South Main Street 

Schaghticoke, NY 12154 
 

Office Hours: Monday and Thursday,  9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Phone: 518-753-4554   Fax: 518-753-0456 

50 Hillview Drive 

Speigletown, Troy, NY 12182 
Administrative Offices 

Office Hours: Monday thru Friday -  9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

Phone: 518-235-0337   Fax: 518-235-8726 
 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
                                 Schaghticoke     Speigletown 
Saturday:                                    4:30 p.m.                                  
Sunday:       8:30 a.m.            10:15 a.m. 
                                    Tuesday              Thursday                                
Communion Service:  9:00 a.m.             9:00 a.m. 

SACRAMENTAL CELEBRATIONS 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: By Appointment 

Sacrament of Baptism: Please call the church office to 

make arrangements.  

Sacrament of Marriage: Couples should call the church 

office at least 6 months in advance of the wedding date.  A 

marriage preparation program is required for all couples.  Please 

call the church office to make arrangements.  

EMAIL CONTACTS 
  

General Office Inquiries: 

          general_office@transfigurationparish.net 

 

Office Support: 

Mary Clemente

 M.Clemente@transfigurationparish.net 

Bonnie Coraldi     

 B.Coraldi@transfigurationparish.net 
 

 

Bulletin: 

 M.Hurley@transfigurationparish.net 

Baptismal Preparation:                      

                 Call the church offices for more information. 

Director of Religious Education:    

 E.Thayer@transfigurationparish.net                  

Parish Nursing and Pastoral Care:  

 P.Hebert@transfigurationparish.net 

Special Activities and Fundraising:               

 E.DeBonis@transfigurationparish.net 

Deacon Chris Keough - Parish Life Director 

Deacon_Chris@transfigurationparish.net 
 

Fr. Dominic Ingemie - Sacramental Minister 

dingemie1@nycap.rr.com 
 

Deacon Charles Valenti - Parish Deacon  

          Deacon_Charlie@transfigurationparish.net. 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We  are a Catholic community united by love, illumi-

nated by the Transfiguration of our Lord Jesus Christ.  

We gather as a People of God seeking unity through 

the Holy Spirit to Worship through the Sacred Liturgy, 

Prayer and Sacraments, and to proclaim the Christian 

message which promotes Justice, Reconciliation and 

Service through Evangelization, Faith Formation and 

Discipleship. 



Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 

Saturday   May 21 

4:30 p.m.  Spe    Dorothea Garneau  Tom and Cheryl 

        Wallingford 

     Ray Cloutier  Todd and Paula 
        Garneau 

     John Mahoney, Sr.  The Family 

     Edward Sullivan  Stan and Kate 
        Coventry 

 
Sunday      May 22 

 8:30 a.m.  Sch    Judy Tucker  Dave and Alicia 

        McKinney 
     Michael O’Rourke  Jan and Family 

 

10:15 a.m. Spe    Jenny Francolini  Pat & Mary Casale
     Gary Graber  Ann Wiley 

         Andrew Loswell  Rose Cosgrove

         Joseph Gallo  Jim &  Mary Beth

        Lanzillo  

 
Tues.        May 24 

 9:00 a.m.  Sch   Communion Service  

Thurs.  May 26 
 9:00 a.m.  Sch   Communion Service  

 

Saturday   May 28 

4:30 p.m.  Spe    Dorothea Garneau  Eric, Tina and
        Brian Gregoire 

     Ray Cloutier  Ed and Karen 

        Murray 
     Edward Sullivan  Peg Parnell and 

        Family 

     Raymond Scott Maceda Debra and Peter 
        Dziamba 

 

Sunday      May 29 

 8:30 a.m.  Sch    Caroline M. Comi  Deacon Charles & 
     Mary Ann Valenti 

     John Dorr  Estate of  

        Alice Tate 
10:15 a.m. Spe    J. Michal Harrison  Pat & Mary Casale

     Frank and Margaret Casale The Family 

     Andrew Laswell  Helen Humphrey
         

Most Holy Trinity Sunday       May 22, 2016 

From the Desk of Deacon Chris…. 

DO YOU “LIVE IN THE SPIRIT?” 

 
     I am quite sure we have all heard that we are called to, 

“Live in the Spirit.”  I suspect there are many interpreta-

tions of just exactly what “Living in the Spirit” actually 

means.  I like simple explanations, and I found one which 

we have all heard before in chapter 5 of St. Paul’s letter to 

the Galatians.  St. Paul ties living in the Spirit with the 

freedom of living the law which Paul narrows down to 

this simple truth:  Living in the Spirit and living under the 
law is defined as, “You shall love your neighbor as your-

self.” 

     Even though we have a concise definition for living in 

the Spirit, we all know that loving our neighbors as our-

selves is not as simple as it sounds.  Consider Jesus’ 

words from chapter 13 of the gospel of John, “I give you a 

new commandment: love one another.  As I have loved 

you, so you also should love one another.”  If we put St. 

Paul’s instruction to love our neighbor as ourself together 

with Jesus’ commandment to love one another, we realize 

that we are called to love as Jesus loves. 
     Can we love as Jesus loves?  I certainly hope so, but I 

realize that I cannot love as Jesus loves without the grace 

that comes from Jesus.  On my own I cannot love as Jesus 

loves, but I am hopeful because I know that Jesus has 

given me his Spirit to guide me, and instruct me in ways 

to, “Live in the Spirit.”  We all know that loving one an-

other is not the easiest thing to do.  Sure, we can love the 

people who love us, but can we love those who rub us the 

wrong way?  Can we love strangers, or people whose 

viewpoints might radically differ from our own?  Loving 

those people is where we need the grace of God, and the 

guidance of the Holy Spirit. 
     Some might wonder if seeking to love as Jesus loves 

is worth the effort, since such a degree of love seems 

practically impossible for us to achieve.  In his letter to 

the Galatians, St. Paul seems to answer this question.  In 

Verse 22 of Chapter 5 Paul writes, “In contrast, the fruit 

of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, gener-

osity, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control.” 

     Aren’t love, joy, peace, etc. the very things we all de-

sire?  Don’t we all hope for these very things in the King-

dom of God?  My friends, the Kingdom of God is here in 

the presence of our Lord Jesus Christ.  It seems to me we 
should all do everything we can to, “Live in the Spirit.”  

God bless. 

   Deacon Chris 

Altar Servers 
Anyone interested in being an altar server is asked to fill 

out the form available at the entrances to Church. Please 

return it to church and place it in the collection basket.  

Altar servers must have received their  

                        First Eucharist. 

Transfiguration Parish welcomes……. 

Jackson Thomas Garner 
son of Robert Garner II and Jessica Lanoue, into the 

Christian Community. Jackson was baptized on May 

15, 2016 in the Southern Site. May the Holy Spirit 
guide Jackson on his spiritual journey as a disciple 

of Jesus Christ  



Most Holy Trinity Sunday     May 22, 2016 

Thank you for your service next weekend  May 28 and 29.  

Schaghticoke Site: 
ALTAR SERVERS 
  8:30 a.m. Aleyah, Tyler and
     David Proper
    

LECTORS 
   8:30 a.m. Paul Loatman 

  

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
  8:30 a.m.     Erin Carknard 
                    Margaret LaFortune 
     
MONEY COUNTERS:  (5/30)  YELLOW TEAM -        
         M. Della Rocco, B. Hebert, J. Kelly, G. Squires, B. Madigan 
 

Speigletown Site: 
ALTAR SERVERS 
4:30 p.m. No Servers      10:15 a.m.   To be announced             

        

LECTORS  
4:30 p.m.     Cindy Dunham   10:15 a.m.   Dick Harte 
  

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
 4:30 p.m.     Jane Heslin             10:15 a..m.  Robin Jackson                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
                     Walt Lynick                      Claudia Mahoney
                     Jerry Steele     Jack Mahoney
  
MONEY COUNTERS:  (5/29) Walt and Gail Byrne 

                                                     Jack and Barbara Burke 
                                                                                      

ALTAR LINENS: (5/29)  Leslie Dunn 

This Week’s Parish Announcements 

TRANSFIGURATION PARISH NURSE PROGRAM 
Pat Hebert, RN, MA, Faith Community Nurse  

(518) 753-4554, ext. 13              p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net 
Our mission is to model the healing ministry of Jesus Christ. 

Our Goal is to promote health & wellness within the values, beliefs, practices of 
our faith community. 

Nurses’ Note:  
Health Tips: Got water? The original health elixir may keep weight 

down and health “up”.  You may be the kind of person who always 

knows about the latest trendy “health” beverages like kombucha, or you 

may have no earthly idea what that means (a musical instrument? a mar-

supial?). Either way, don’t let fads reduce your enjoyment of water, the 

original health elixir. There’s no marketing team for good old H20 — but 
if you had an ad budget, your campaign slogan would probably sound 

exactly like this: “Water: You can’t live without it!” Indeed, all your cells, 

tissues, and organs need water to function — and plenty of it. Plus, drink-

ing more water may help stabilize weight and reduce salt consumption. In 

a recent study, people who increased their water intake by one to three 

cups a day took in 68 to 205 fewer calories and 75 to 235 fewer grams of 

sodium. Rather than using the generic eight 8-ounce glasses a day guide-

line, take your weight in pounds and divide by two. The resulting number 

tells you how many ounces to drink daily. Drink more before, during, and 

after exercise; if you’re in a hot climate; or if you’re ill. Of course, you 

should get your doctor’s input if you have a serious health condition. 
Squeeze lemon or lime juice into your water for a little kick of flavor, but 

don’t be seduced by water infused with vitamins, flavoring, or other addi-

tions. In other words, make sure your main beverage is the Real Thing. 

Oh, wait, that slogan’s taken.  http://www.clevelandclinicwellness.com  

Transfiguration Parish 
NEW YORK YANKEES BUS TRIP 

New York Yankees vs. Baltimore Orioles 

July 21, 2016  

Price $85.00 
(Includes bus transportation and game ticket) 

Reservations call—235-0337 

 Bus departs from Transfiguration Parish - South  

 Departure Time - TBA 

 Seating -  Sections 109, 110 and 111 (field level seats) 

 Tickets are on sale. 

 Sign up sheets at the entrances of the churches or call the offices. 

Please join us at…..  

The Regional Food Bank 
Tuesday, May 31st  

From 6:00 - 8:00 pm 
Please consider spending time working at this worthwhile 

organization. 

ANGELUS CONCERT 
 

     Angelus will present a concert of sacred vocal music at  

Transfiguration Parish in Speigletown  

on Sunday, June 5, 2016  

beginning at 12:00 pm (noon) 
 

The concert is free and open to the public.  A free will offering will be 

received, and the ensemble’s CD’s will be available for purchase. 

Advance Care Planning: Understanding Your  

Healthcare Options and making sure your  

Wishes are Honored.  

Advanced Directive Workshop 
       What would happen if you suddenly experienced a sudden illness 

which prevented you from making you own health-care decisions? Do 

your       loved ones know enough about your beliefs and values to make 

those decisions for you? What is the difference between “Power 

of          Attorney” and “Durable Power of attorney” and do you have the 

right one in place?  Do you have any in place and how do you choose? 

          Learn about Health Care Proxies, Living Wills, choosing the right 

Health Care Agent, understanding life-sustaining treatments, how 

to   complete advance directives and more in this 1-hour workshop, of-

fered by Patricia Spreitzer, RN, Community Liaison from The Community 

Hospice.  Two workshop opportunities (choose ONE): 

June 7th at Transfiguration, Schaghticoke  

from 6:30-7:30        

June 21st at Transfiguration, Speigletown,  

                                from 6:30-7:30 
No registration needed. Contact Pat Hebert, Parish Nurse, 

at 753-4554, ext. 13 or 235-0337, ext. 5 with any ques-

tions. All are welcome. 

mailto:p.hebert@transfigurationparish.net


Transfiguration Parish   

UPCOMING EVENTS 

         Please mark your calendars 

6/5 Angelus Concert          12:00 Noon  S Site 

6/7 Workshop: Living Wills & More     6:30 pm N Site 

6/21               Workshop: Living Wills & More     6:30 pm S Site 

7/17 Steak and Chicken Barbeque                   TBA 

The BOOK NOOK NEWS 
There are only two weekends left for you to celebrate 
the Book Nook's 8th Anniversary and its Blow Out-$5 

a bag sale! Hard covers, paperbacks, CD's, children and 
young adult books, cookbooks, religious, self-help, history and many 
miscellaneous topics are included in the sale. Saturday, May 21 and 

28 are the last Saturday mornings of our Anniversary Sale and we are 

open from 9:00 am until noon. The Nook is also open before and after 
Masses those weekends.  If you have not visited the Book Nook before, 
please take this opportunity to stop by and see what we've been doing. In 
recent weeks, we have been fortunate to have a great selection of won-
derful new books donated. The Book Nook has books by the best-named 
authors, and some of our books are even on the "best seller" list! It's a 
great place to find a title by your favorite author, or to try a new one. 
Donations are always welcome but please remember no encyclopedias, 
text books, magazines or VHS tapes. Thanks for your continued support 

and see you at The Book Nook! 

 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE 

WORD 
   Children’s liturgy of the word is the dismissal 

during Mass for the children to hear the word of 

God proclaimed with age appropriate activities to enhance their 

understanding of the Bible readings. 

     We are hoping to have enough volunteers so that each volun-

teer would be responsible for just one weekend a month.  Volun-

teers will be trained, and receive guide books to help them pre-

pare their sessions. 

      Please prayerfully consider if you are being called to this 

most important ministry in our parish.  Sharing the Word of God 

with our children, and teaching them to love Jesus is one of the 
most rewarding ministries we have.  Please contact Beth Thayer 

at the Parish Office to volunteer. 

 

CAN AND BOTTLE DRIVE  

CONTINUES 
Thank you for your continued support of our Bottle and Can 

Drive.  Please consider asking neighbors and family members to 

collect for our youth ministry.  Bags and notices will be available 

at all church entrances.  

Thank you for your support. 
 

Offertory:            May 7 and 8 
                                 4:30               $1,748.00                     

                                 8:30                 1,528.00 

                               10:15                 1,083.00 

                           Week 46 of the annual budget      

Budget = $234,422.90                    

Collection = $219,317.04              

 Shortfall = $15,125.86                   
Thank you for your on-going generosity and continued commitment to 
your  parish.  Please consider increasing your weekly donation. 

Annual Super Raffle  
is HERE!!!! 

Feel free to call the church offices to reserve your favorite 

number chance during the week.  Chances will be available 

after the masses each weekend at our North and South sites 

at $100 per ticket.  The drawing will take place after dinner 
at our Chicken and Steak Barbeque on July 17, 2016.  As 

always the Grand Prize is $10,000.  There will also be 4 - 

$1,000 and 2 - $500 prizes.  Call 235-0337 for more infor-
mation. 

Tickets for the  2016-2017 Season  

PROCTOR’S THEATER IN  

SCHENECTADY 
Please join us for:    

An American in Paris  
October 16, 2016 - $62.00 per ticket 

 

The Sound of Music  
April 9, 2017 - $70.00 per ticket 

 

Beautiful - The Carol King Musical  
April 14, 2017 - $75.00 per ticket 

 

Contact Ellie DeBonis at the church office 235-0337 or 

E.Debonis@transfigurationparish.net for information. 

Please be prepared to make a 50% deposit on your ticket 
purchase at the time of your request for tickets. 

SERVICE DAY THANK YOU!! 
 

On April 27th, Nine members of our faith formation program, along with 
Beth Thayer and two adults, spent one of their vacation days doing 
spring clean-up of our buildings and grounds at both sites.  Truckloads 
of leaves, weeds, sticks, and vines were collected and removed from the 
grounds.  In addition, the windows and screens in Schaghticoke were 

removed and washed.  Clearly, these young people understand what 
stewardship means.  We thank them for their faithful service to Trans-
figuration Parish!  

TABLE OF THE LORD 
Wednesday, June 1 @  

Immaculate Heart of Mary Parish, Watervliet 
                                                   Altar Servers: 

                                                     Sofia Baldwin 

                                                  Gaetana Baldwin 

(Julia, Emma, and Jaquelyn Carlo have been asked,  

waiting for answer) 

                                                        Lectors: 

                                                       Pat Hebert 

                                                    Paul Loatman 

(Martha Cioffi is working on getting 2 more Lectors) 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 

Barbara Colangione 

Margaret Lafortune 

                                                      Dot Jackuback 

(Martha Cioffi is working on getting 1 more minister) 



 
 

 CHURCH NAME: Transfiguration Parish 
 
 CHURCH CITY:  Troy, NY 
 
 ROUTING CODE:  
 
 RUN NUMBER:  
 

 FILENAME: 04-0527 
  

  PHONE NUMBER:518-235-0337 
 
  FAX NUMBER:  
 
  EDITOR/ CONTACT: Mary Hurley—518/235-6479 or 
                                                                                                                             518/441-0094 

                 
 
  

    

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 
     
 
 
 

 
 

END OF BULLETIN 
ANY TEXT OR GRAPHICS ENTERED ON THIS PAGE 

WILL NOT APPEAR IN THE PRINTED BULLETIN 


